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Date:  October 13, 2022 
 
To:   Board of Directors 
 
From:  Ann Danforth, General Counsel 
 
Subject:  Extension of Contract for Interim General Manager Antony Constantouros 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Recommendation:  
 
Approve extension of Interim General Manager Antony Constantouros’ employment agreement. 
 
Background, Discussion and Analysis:  
 
The District retained Tony Constantouros as its Interim General Manager on May 22, 2022.  This 
contract expires on October 31, 2022.  The District has not yet hired a permanent General Manager 
and we believe that we are unlikely to have a candidate ready to start work for the District until after 
the holidays.  Accordingly, staff recommends that the Board renew Mr. Constantouros’ employment 
until January 31, 2023. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  
 
None.  State law requires the District to have a manager and the contract extension does not award any 
additional compensation.   
 
Exhibit 
 
• Draft Agreement Extending IGM Employment Agreement 

 


